Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: December 6, 2017: 5:00 p.m., open house; 6:00 p.m., formal hearing
PLACE: Lakeland Coleman-Bush Building, 1104 Martin Luther King Avenue, Lakeland, Florida, 33805
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, will hold a public hearing about roadway improvements. These modifications are part of a project on US 92 from Wabash Avenue to west of E. Gary Road, Polk County, FL.
The project includes concrete rehabilitation of the roadway, median modifications, full replacement of overhead lighting (from Wabash Avenue to Lake Parker Avenue), and the installation of four overhead mounted pedestrian signals. The pedestrian signals are called High-intensity Activated crossWalK beacon (HAWK) signals or pedestrian hybrid beacons. The public hearing will focus on the median modifications and the new HAWK signals between Lincoln Avenue and Ingraham Avenue.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting Jamie Schley, (863)519-2573, Jamie.Schley@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting Jamie Schley, District One Title VI Coordinator, (863)519-2573, Jamie.Schley@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: David Jones, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2253 or David.Jones@dot.state.fl.us.
